APPOINTMENT

Approving the reappointment of Georgia C. Hernandez to serve as a Member of the Children, Youth and Families Advisory Committee for a term to expire on December 31, 2007.

In Council January 23, 2007.

Read and approved by Motion of Council.

Rich Fitzgerald

President of Council

A ttoot:

John Mascio

Chief Clerk of Council

2891-06

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE



County of Allegheny

101 COURTHOUSE ◆ 436 GRANT STREET PITTSBURGH, PA 15219 PHONE (412) 350-6500 ◆ FAX (412) 350-6512

November 28, 2006

ALLEGHENY COUNTY COUNCIL

Honorable President and Members Allegheny County Council 119 Courthouse Pittsburgh, PA 15219

'06 NOV 30 AM10:15

Dear Council Members:

Please find the attached resume of Georgia C. Hernandez, whom I am recommending for reappointment to the Children Youth and Families Advisory Committee.

The Children Youth and Families Advisory Committee is responsible for reviewing and making recommendations pertaining to the county children and youth social service program and the operation of the county agency. I am recommending that Ms. Hernandez serve another three-year term to expire on December 31, 2007.

Ms. Hernandez is the former director of the Beth El Nursery School, where she had been involved since 1975 in roles including Child Care Teaching Assistant and Pre-Kindergarten Teacher. Ms. Hernandez also volunteers her time by serving as a Board Member of the Pittsburgh Association for the Education of Young Children, and has also served as a board member for the Pennsylvania Association for the Education of Young Children.

I appreciate your consideration, and ask you to act on this appointment as quickly as possible. Ms. Hernandez will make herself available for review before the appropriate committee if members of Council wish to speak with her.

Dan Onorato

Sincerety

CC: Georgia C. Hernandez

GEORGIA C. HERNANDEZ 1726 Denniston Street Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15217 412 521-5382 georgia@ hernandezPA.com

EXPERIENCE:

1985 to 2002 Director Beth El Nursery School, 1900 Cochran Road Pittsburgh, PA 15220 1976 to 1985 Pre-kindergarten Teacher, Beth El Nursery School 1975 to 1976 Child Care Teaching Assistant, Beth El Nursery School 2000 Duquesne University – Supervisor for student field experience at Beth El Nursery School 1981 to 2000 Carlow College - Supervisor for practicum and student teacher field experience at Beth El Nursery School 1981 to 2000 Community College of Allegheny County Supervisor for practicum student's field placement at Beth El Nursery School 1970 to 1972 P.S. 199 - New York, NY. Worked with young children with physical disabilities – volunteer position 1968 to 1970 Pioneer School - Pittsburgh, PA 15226 Worked with young children with physical disabilities - volunteer position 1966 to 1968 Adcock and Matz Associates, Mechanical Engineers - Philadelphia, PA. Office Manager

ORGANIZATIONS AND ACTIVITIES:

Chair, Allegheny County Department of Human Services office of Children Youth and Families Advisory Board, 2003 to present

Board member, Pittsburgh Association for the Education of Young Children (PAEYC), 2004 to present

Past President, Pittsburgh Association for the Education of Young Children, 1993 – 1997

Chair, South Hills Preschool/Day Care Directors Association, 1997 to 2002

Strategic Planning Committee, PAEYC, 1998 to 2000

Anti-Bias Committee, PAEYC, 1997 to present

Directors' Committee, PAEYC, 1998

Professional community representative and voting board member of the Allegheny County Interagency Coordinating Council, May 1996 to June, 1998 Inclusion Committee of the Allegheny County Interagency Coordinating Council, 1998 to present

Board member, Center for Theater Arts, 1996-1999

Board member, Pennsylvania Association for the Education of Young Children, 1993 to 1997

Member, Mount Lebanon Public School District/Nursery School/Day Care Liaison Committee

Parent Nurturing Program, Pittsburgh, PA, 1982. Worked with abusive parents in this federally funded program – volunteer position

Educational Advisory Board, Carlow College, 1993 to present

Principal's Forum, Carlow College, 1997 to present

Secretary and Executive Council Member, PAEYC, 1988 to 1992

Chair, Selection Committee, PAEYC Early Childhood Teacher of the Year Award 1987

Chair, Recognition Committee, PAEYC 1988 to 1993

Member, National Association for the Education of Young Children 1975 to present

Co-Chair - Publicity Committee, Month of the Young Child, PAEYC 1980

EDUCATION:

1973 to 1976

Community College of Allegheny County

Certified in Pedology with high honors

1973 to present

Early Childhood Continuing Education Credits earned through collegial meetings, professional development

seminars and conferences.

PERSONAL DATA:

Birth Date: November 13, 1944, Citizenship: U.S.A., Resides in Allegheny County, Marital Status: Married, no children.



Office of the county council County of Allegheny

ROOM 119 • 436 GRANT STREET • PITTSBURGH, PENNSYLVANIA 15219 412.350.6490 • 412.350.6499 (FAX)

December 19, 2006

Georgia C. Hernandez 1726 Denniston Street Pittsburgh, PA 15217

Dear Ms. Hernandez:

This is to inform you that an Appointment Review Committee Meeting has been scheduled for <u>4:00</u> **PM**, <u>Thursday</u>, <u>January 4</u>, <u>2006</u> in Conference Room One, 119 County Courthouse.

Your presence has been requested to discuss your nomination for reappointment to the Children, Youth and Families Advisory Committee.

If you have any questions regarding this please contact me at 412-350-6495.

Sincerely,

John Mascio Chief Clerk Allegheny County Council

JM/fb



OFFICE OF THE COUNTY COUNCIL County of Allegheny

ROOM 119 • 436 GRANT STREET • PITTSBURGH, PENNSYLVANIA 15219 412.350.6490 • 412.350.6499 (FAX)

January 29, 2007

Georgia C. Hernandez 1726 Denniston Street Pittsburgh, PA 15217

Dear Ms. Hernandez:

This is to inform you that at the Regular Meeting of Council held on January 23, 2007, Council approved your reappointment to serve as a member to the Children, Youth and Families Advisory Committee for a term to expire on December 31, 2007.

Congratulations on your appointment and best of luck in this undertaking. We look forward to receiving your recommendations and stand willing to assist you in any way you believe appropriate.

Sincerely,

John Mascio Chief Clerk

Allegheny County Council

JM/fb